## Seattle HPHC Community Letter: New national goals for America and Canada

Rosie Dijan Muyongo September 24, 2021



Dear Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters,

The month of October is just around the corner and we are soon to have the Cheon Bo candidates Induction Ceremony. I would like to congratulate three Blessed couples from our community - Mr. and Mrs. Peter and Gertrud Koch; Mr. and Mrs. Michael and Noriko Fisher; Mr. and Mrs. Martyn and Ela Byrne for completing all the requirements to be Cheon Bo Victor candidates. October 9, 2021 is the scheduled date of Choen Bo Induction but before that, on October 2, there will be a Cheon Bo Registration Blessing and Holy Wine Ceremony. Let us all pray for each of these couples and I hope that we can all make it to become Cheon Bo Victor too before 2027.

As I have shared in my last community letter, we are starting to pray and work in achieving a new set of national goals for America and Canada as follows:

## National 2021 Goals - Areas of Focus

10% increase in Active Members, donors and Leaders 400 + singles preparing for the Blessing 1200 + couples completing 43 day 144,000 + introduced to the Blessing Support towards a Heavenly Unified Korea

This Saturday, September 25, 2021 from 7:00 pm, I will be holding a zoom meeting to present these goals and discuss possible steps/strategies to achieve them. I believe that if we can work towards contributing to fulfilling these goals, we will be closer to also achieving our goal of becoming a Cheon Bo which according to our True Mother are the treasures of heaven. So it is my hope that you can join me in this meeting. Also on Tuesday, September 28.2021, from 6:00 to 7:00 PM, Sub-region 5 will have an activation meeting with President Naokimi Ushiroda for these goals. Please join and bring whatever inspirations and/or questions you have.

Our ACLC prayer breakfast is happening at 10:00 AM, Saturday, September 25 with Bishop Lamont Williams as key speaker. We expect to have other pastors and ministers to join the program. Please support our ACLC with your attendance. Be a witness, be a participant then let us know of your appreciation, comments and/or constructive criticism so we can improve. Our Minister Noriko Fisher and other brothers and sisters are working hard to do ACLC outreach and organize program such as the prayer brunch and Pastor's Summit. Our hope is that we can bring these pastors and ministers to receive the Holy Blessing, completing both 40 days separation and 3 days ceremony.

Please know that we have many other ministries and working committees that will truly appreciate support and participation from you. For one, three of our young people are starting CARP in our

community this Fall term of 2021. A. Maddox, A. Maddox and M. Granstrom are forming a core team for our local CARP. If you are a college student, please connect with them. They can also benefit for some parent /elder mentoring from those of you who has experience with CARP. Or maybe just encouraging them with your kind words and appreciation.

Also Women's Federation for World Peace - Washington Chapter is also to start its activities again soon. We are looking for someone who can help in coordinating activities. Like I am not getting any call for this, I maybe calling some of your to inquire about your interest and availability to take on this role.

I think I would like to end my letter here. There are many other things that I would like to share but I will reserve them for next week. Please read the other announcements from weekly update and Sub-region 5 weekly news. You can also call me or message me for any questions, prayer request or anything you want to let me know.

I keep you all in my prayers. May we all be healed from sickness, overcome struggles and truly grow our hearts as we continue living our life. Thank you very much for your support through prayers, your attendance to our services and other programs, your tithes and donation, your time, talents and abilities you share. They are all received and are appreciated. I hope you will continue to do so.

God bless and be a blessing!

Sincerely,

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor Seattle's Heavenly Parent's Holy Community rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@gmail.com